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On Saturday March 19th, Druzhina Kiev Belochki and Volchata took part in a zbor organized by Shtab instructors Matt Cydzik (Nachalnik Volchat) and Marina Varfolomeeva,  (Pomoshnitsa Belochek) and assisted by Vitiz Peter Suhonos, and Palina Suhonos (Nachalnitsa Belochok).  





The children visited San Francisco Fire Station #14, located at 551 26th ave, just around the corner from the Scouts House.  This was part of our sbor about Emergency Preparedness,   the idea came following the disaster in Japan, may God help them recover from their losses.  The kids had a very informative and interesting guided tour of the firehouse.





While there, they learned a lot about fire safety and drills to keep them safe.


Afterwards the kids returned to the Scouts house to write a thank you note to the firehouse followed by lessons in safety such as evacuating their house in case of emergency, along with other safety tips, plus a recap of everything they learned at the firehouse.  17 Children participated in the sbor, including several new members who had just joined our scouts.  At the conclusion of the zbor, the children were encouraged to share the information they learned that day with their families at home.








